

Dear Councillors 
Thank you for accepting our ‘enough is enough’ petition last night at Full Council. We were pleased that the petition initiated some useful and honest debate in public which we’d like to see continue in the coming weeks.  
Unfortunately, our spokesperson, Mr Heeley was stopped short within the first few seconds of the follow up speech following your debate. Council’s IT system.
We therefore thought it right to follow up with you by email to confirm what we were going to say in our closing remarks: 
· We appreciate the points made by those that spoke during the debate. 
· We agree with Cllr Burton that as elected officials, you have a difficult choice to make in whether you choose the alternative – do you refuse the target being imposed on you? Will Maidstone rebel the process? 
· On Cllr English’s point about not being highways authority or infrastructure provider and therefore not responsible for infrastructure deficiencies. Whilst we appreciate this, MBC still has a responsibility to plan for and determine where new infrastructure goes and how it is secured and funded.  We would expect MBC to have strong working relationships with infrastructure providers ensuring deficiencies are resolved.
· We agree with Cllr Janetta Sams who stressed the risk garden communities might pose on the soundness of the Local Plan Review which could in turn potentially risk sinking it altogether. This has got to be taken as a very serious risk. 
· Cllr Clark mentioned the Development Corporation at Ebbsfleet and criticised it for removing autonomy from Dartford Borough Council. This exact delivery model is being considered by your own officers for the proposed Heathlands. The nature of such large developments requires this type of model particularly when they are on the borders of authorities like Ebbsfleet is with Gravesham and Heathlands is with Ashford.  
· We acknowledge Cllr Purle’s point on our suggestion that other parts of the borough need to take their fair share. We take this point and apologise for any offence caused. However, we still maintain the fact that Lenham as a rural village will almost double in size in the next 10 years. We do not believe many other wards and parishes in the borough are bearing a similar brunt on housing growth. 
· Maidstone’s residents are still yet to see any evidence of the emerging spatial strategy that has been apparently debated on for months now by councillors. We are surprised for example that the SPI meeting on 7 October does not have a single agenda item on the Local Plan. 
On Heathlands specifically; 
· Cllr Cox keeps promising a new motorway junction on the M20 between junction 8 and 9. Cllr Cox is still in denial; a motorway junction is undeliverable which is why it has been removed by Barton Willmore.  Cllr Cox should not insinuate otherwise; it is not in his gift to deliver. 
· Cllr Powell made very valid points about secrecy of the council-led garden community in Lenham.  This is a proposal paid by the public purse, the P&R Committee have not discussed this project since July.
· The Heathlands scheme is undeliverable, unsustainable and unviable, it is not what you want to hear but you cannot change the evidence.  It will sink the Local Plan Review if it is taken forward.
We attach a copy of the petition read on Wednesday night and also encourage you to read the comments on the online petition here. 
We look forward to the debate on this crucial matter continuing. 

